
SALISBURY RECREATION COMMISSION 

May 9, 2023 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:33 pm. on Zoom. Present were Lou Bucceri, Becky Lachaine, Lisa 

McAuliffe, Jon Russillo, Raydin Neary, and Tim Sinclair. Chairman Bucceri presided.  
 

Jon moved that the agenda for the meeting be approved as written. Tim seconded the motion, and it was 

passed unanimously. Jon moved to approve the April 11, 2023 meeting minutes as written. Tim seconded the 

motion, and it was passed unanimously. 
 

Lisa reported that the spring regional tennis program started two weeks ago at HVRHS.  Bill Markey and 

Mo Kirby are running the program and instructing approximately 25 kids from the region.  Lisa commented 

that the parents have been understanding and flexible as she has had to change the schedule on occasion.  

The participants are enjoying the instruction and Lisa has received lots of positive feedback.  Trotta Field is 

being used for some baseball practices and games in addition to the Steve Blass Field in Canaan. Adult lap 

swim continues to be busy and well attended. 

 

Lisa will be meeting with Jay, from Colliers Engineering and Design, on May 17, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. Jay 

will be doing a recreational study by touring the Grove, Trotta Field, Community Field, and SCS.  Lisa will 

report Jay’s findings to the Commission.  

 

No financial report was available at the time of the meeting, but Lisa reported that the town budget was 

approved.  She also reported that the increase in rates for officials may cause that line item to be over 

budget.  Every year Lisa sets money aside in capital funds in anticipation of expensive projects such as the 

tennis courts and basketball courts. 

 

Jon moved to adjourn at 7:49 pm. The motion was seconded by Tim and unanimously approved.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Rebecca P. Lachaine 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 
 


